

ĐỀ ÔN LUYỆN HỌC SINH GIỎI LỚP 6

PHONETICS

I. Choose the word that has the underlined part pronounced differently

- | | | | |
|-------------------------|----------------------|-----------------------|---------------------|
| 1. A. energy | B. pagoda | C. programme | D. goggles |
| 2. A. <u>ch</u> arity | B. ex <u>ch</u> ange | C. <u>ch</u> aracter | D. peach blossom |
| 3. A. de <u>s</u> ign | B. <u>s</u> erious | C. pre <u>s</u> ident | D. over <u>s</u> ea |
| 4. A. language <u>s</u> | B. dress <u>e</u> s | C. watch <u>e</u> s | D. becom <u>e</u> s |
| 5. A. window | B. clock | C. <u>o</u> pen | D. rem <u>o</u> te |

II. Choose the word whose main stress pattern is not the same as that of the others.

- | | | | |
|-----------------|--------------|---------------|--------------|
| 1. A. about | B. common | C. weather | D. building |
| 2. A. landmark | B. creature | C. channel | D. around |
| 3. A. terrible | B. equipment | C. remember | D. exhausted |
| 4. A. delicious | B. furniture | C. continent | D. marathon |
| 5. A. waterfall | B. educate | C. appearance | D. beautiful |

VOCABULARY AND STRUCTURES

I. Circle the best answer A, B, C or D to complete the sentences:

- We the cartoon "Tom and Jerry" many times.
A. see B. saw C. are seeing D. have seen
- My brother likes going to the cinema..... I like watching TV at home.
A. but B. and C. or D. because
- My sister, Thuy Linh, is the girl in her school.
A. as beautiful B. more beautiful C. beautifullest D. most beautiful
- What..... you.....yesterday evening? - I stayed at home.
A. do - do B. will - do C. did - do D. can - do
- I like this programme because it is both entertaining..... educational.
A. or B. and C. so D. but
- My younger sister home for school yet.
A. didn't leave B. don't leave C. hasn't left D. isn't leaving
- people go to the movies now than ten years ago.
A. Few B. Fewer C. Less D. Lesser
- Which animals are, dogs or dolphins?
A. intelligence B. intelligent C. more intelligent D. most intelligent
- People in many countries often wear their clothes on the New Year day.

A. ordinary B. summer C. tradition D. traditional

10. The father told her children: “..... swimming this river. It's a dangerous place.”

A. Do B. Don't C. Not D. Can't

II. Give the correct form of the words given to complete the sentences.

1. Nobody in our class is	at Math than my cousin, Bao.	GOOD
2. We held the Mid-Autumn festivals in the	house.	CULTURE
3. Ba had an accident last week because he drove		CARE
4. Living in a city is.	than living in the countryside.	INTERESTING
5. Nam is very	He always has a lot of new ideas.	CREATE
6. When you open a newspaper, you'll find	about games.	INFORM
7. Many cars in the future will run on		ELECTRIC
8. I did many sports last week and was		EXHAUST
9. What is the correct	of this word, Lan? - I don't know.	PRONOUNCE
10	is a very big problem in many countries.	POLLUTE

III. Supply the correct forms of the verbs in brackets

1. Your father (buy)a ticket for the soccer match last week?
2. My future house will be on the ocean. It'll (surround)..... by blue sea.
3. It is not raining now. The sun (shine) and the sky is blue.
4. There are lots of gray clouds in the sky. It (rain)
5. If I lend you some money, when you (repay) me?

READING COMPREHENSION

I. Choose the word or phrase that best fits each gap of the passage:

These days it is important (1) a newspaper without reading about the damage we are doing to the environment. Our earth is being threatened (2) our future looks bad. (3) can each of us do?

We can not (4)up our polluted rivers and seas overnight. Nor can we stop the (5) of plants and animals. But we can stop adding to the problem while scientists look (6) answers.

I think that it may not be easy to change our lifestyle (7) but some steps are easy for us to take: Cut down the amount of driving we do, or use as little plastic as possible. It is also easy to save (8) , which also reduces household bills. We must all make a

personal (9) to work for the future of our planet if we want to ensure a better (60)
for our grandchildren.

- | | | | |
|----------------|-----------------|--------------|------------------|
| 1. A. to open | B. opened | C. opening | D. to open |
| 2. A. so | B. however | C. and | D. moreover |
| 3. A. What | B. When | C. Why | D. Where |
| 4. A. clean | B. cleaned | C. to clean | D. cleaning |
| 5. A. appear | B. appearance | C. disappear | D. disappearance |
| 6. A. for | B. up | C. after | D. with |
| 7. A. complete | B. completeness | C. completed | D. completely |
| 8. A. water | B. money | C. energy | D. health |
| 9. A. decide | B. decisive | C. deciding | D. decision |
| 10. A. city | B. country | C. continent | D. world |

II. Read the text below and think of the word which best fits each space.

comedies	rest	programmes	7 o'clock news	writers
national	relax	game shows	educational	viewers

Television is available everywhere now and VTV1 is a (1) television channel in Viet Nam. It attracts millions of (2) because it offers many different interesting programmes. The (3) tells people what is happening in Viet Nam and the (4) of the world. (5) bring a lot of laughter and help people (6) after a hard working day. The most exciting programmes are (7) They can be both entertaining and (8)

Many people work hard every day to produce quality (9) for television. Some of them are programme designers, (10) and reporters.

III. Read the text then make questions and answer them:

A lovely house

My best friend, Mary, lives in a house near the sea. It is an old house, about over one hundred years old and it is very small. There are two bed rooms upstairs but no bathroom. The only bathroom is downstairs, next to the kitchen and there is a living room where there is a lovely old fireplace. There is a garden in front of the house. The garden goes down to the beach and in spring and summer there are a lot of beautiful flowers every where. Mary likes alone with his dog, Rack, but they have a lot of visitors. Their city friends often come and stay with them.

Mary loves her house for many reasons: the beautiful garden, the flowers in summer, the fire in winter, but the best thing is the view from her bedroom window. Mary is now thinking of a new house in the future with the help of robots.

1. How/ old/ Mary/ house / ?/ -> ?
-> .
2. Where/ bathroom/ ?/ -> ?
-> .
3. When/ there/lot/ beautiful/ flowers / ?/ -> ?
-> .
4. Who/ often/ come/stay/them / ?/ -> ?
-> .
5. What/ reasons/ Mary/ love/ house/ for / ?/ -> ?
-> .

WRITING

I. Rewrite the sentences without changing the meaning. Use the given words:

1. Learning how to use a computer is quite easy for my eldest brother.
-> It is .
2. No house in my village is more beautiful than Mr. Hoang's house.
-> Mr. Hoang's house .
3. Mr. Tung's children like watching cartoons very much.
-> Mr Tung's is interested .
4. The boys tried their best to play well. They didn't win the soccer match.
-> although .
5. No planet in the Solar System is as big as Jupiter.
-> Jupiter is .

II. Use the following words and phrases to write complete and meaningful sentences. Make all the necessary changes and additions if necessary.

1. How often/ you/ practise/ play/ table tennis /?/
-> ?
2. You/ visit/ your grandparents/ the countryside / last Sunday /?/
-> ?
3. They/ may not/ go/ the meeting/ Friday/ because/ director /ill/ ./
-> .
4. Little girl/ often/ feel/ unhappy/ when/ get/ bad marks / . /
-> .
5. I/ not/ like/ that programme/ because/ so boring / . /
-> .